The Go



Stamps for ACWW

Thousands of Canadian and foreign stamps were sorted by the members of the Elgin County Rally to take to the ACWW conference in Vancouver, where they were sold to help cover the expenses of the conference delegates. At the semi-annual board meeting, director Grace Campbell (second from right), reported 17,481 stamps had been sorted and packaged to date. The stamps were packaged in lots of 25, 12 and six. The three other helpers pictured above are (from left to right), Shirley Bechard, Mary Gow and Hilde Morden.



Display Quilt

Elford Community WI entered a prize winning display at Harrow Fall Fair, 1982. The pictured quilt, the product of a quilting and a crewel embroidery course, was the highlight of the display. Pictured with the quilt is Mrs. Eileen Salter, secretary-treasurer of Elford branch.



WI Week Display

During WI Week, Feb. 13 to 18, 1983, the Thunder Bay North and South Districts joined forces to set up a display in the Keskus Arts Underground in Thunder Bay. Tweedsmuir history books, WI materials, copies of Home & Country and WI produced crafts were on display. WI members from the 19 branches were on hand to answer questions from noon to 8 p.m. each day. Peggy Pajamaki, board director for Subdivision 31 is pictured manning the display.



100 years-old

These two women, both members of the McIrvine Branch, celebrated their 100th birthday on March 24. Mrs. Lida Biddeson (left) is a charter member and a life member of the branch. Mrs. Margaret Hanna was a member of Coozier WI, but when it disbanded, she joined McIrvine. Both women have been long-time friends.